
Appendix A 
6 July 2023 

 

Projects and Events Officer Report to Full Council 

July 2023 

 

Hayle Community Action Group 
The next meeting of HCAG is arranged for 7pm on Tuesday 25th July at The Old Foundry Chapel.  

Members are invited to come along to look at and comment on the master plan.  The meeting will 

be focused on the master plan and what the group’s next steps should be with it.  The master plan is 

a working document so it will be an opportunity to voice any issues and concerns. 

 

At the last meeting the group decided to make the recommendation to become a Charitable 

Incorporated Organisation (CIO) with the caveat that the group seek information about VAT. 

 

Events 
Meeting for Retail, Hospitality and Tourism businesses 

A meeting was held for retail, tourism and hospitality businesses on 6th June to explore 

practical ways to drive footfall and increase dwell time in the town.  Although there weren’t 

high numbers of people in attendance, the businesses did represent a range of views and 

sectors.  There was a great deal of discussion around the issues and the positive things in 

Hayle. 

 

The following key issues were identified by the group: 

• Traffic flow through the town 

• Lack of parking, particularly affecting Copperhouse  

• Litter and vandalism – particular places seem to be a real problem 

• Issue of overgrown back streets – lots of dog poo and drug paraphernalia – concern 

that this is where drug deals are made due to the pathways being unmaintained 

• Home Bargains car park – needs cleaning up of litter and could be made much better 

use of as barely used due to time limit of parking there 

• Need better connections between parts of the town, including safe pedestrian 

routes and cycle paths to the beaches along with links to campsites to bring tourists 

into Hayle 

• Build up of moss at certain parts of the town – can this be cleaned up?  Particular 

problem identified in Copperhouse 

• 1 Fore Street through to Copperhouse – people don’t like walking along there 

• Sense that police don’t attend when there is an issue 

• Need better communication between businesses and with council 

• Lack of identity – branding needed 

• Lack of signage 

• Flytipping 

 

The following actions were decided: 

• branding the town for residents and visitors to highlight the town’s story is and why 

people should come here (e.g. our heritage and USPs) “The Town with Two Hearts” 
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• running a shuttle bus to connect up the parts of the town and bring people from the 

beaches and holiday parks into the shopping area 

• improve signage linking up the parts of the town 

• ideas for key sites which may help to reduce anti-social behaviour 

• bike lock-ups in Foundry and Copperhouse to encourage active travel and to get 

around demand for parking 

• signs to encourage people to take their litter home in order to develop behaviour 

change and encourage greater pride in the town 

• resurrect some old events, e.g. raft race, foundry day – start as small community 

events and grow them 

 

The group were also introduced to the Discover app window stickers, digital trails and signs. 

 

A new Good Growth (Shared Prosperity) fund has been released in the last two weeks that 

may be appropriate to apply for as it could fund some of the things that were suggested, 

e.g. a shuttle bus, shopping/heritage trails and so on. 

 

In a strangely timely way, Bodriggy Academy have been in touch with Ellie (as you will have 

seen) to request that the children design posters to encourage people to change behaviour 

around litter.   

 

Hayle Health and Wellbeing Festival/Community Showcase 

Invitations have been sent out to organisations, societies, groups and clubs to take part in 

the Health and Wellbeing Festival with Community Showcase on 23rd – 24th September.  

Invitations have also been sent out to businesses and organisations to provide activities.  A 

plan has been drawn up for panel discussions and the social prescriber from Bodriggy 

Surgery has been consulted about ideas and contacts.   

 

The plan of activities should be ready to be published at the end of July.  Save the date 

marketing will begin prior to the publication of the programme. 

 

More than Words Project 

The Sensory Trust and Hayle Heritage Centre will be launching their sensory trail on Sunday 

9th July.  Please see the attached event outline for full details. 
 

Funding 
Shared Prosperity Fund 

Connecting Communities: Community Organisation Fund  

Last month the Expression of Interest for this fund was accepted and we can now proceed 

to the next stage.  The Projects and Events Officer is putting together the full application 

with input from other officers and members for funding for the Relocation Project. The 

application requires full costings and linking to local and national strategy. 
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CIL Funding 

The Project and Events Officer submitted an expression of interest for CIL funding for the 

Recreation Ground.  We are awaiting a response from Cornwall Council to see if we can 

complete the full application.  This was informed by the work completed so far on the 

master plan in order to get an idea of costs of play equipment. 

 

Community Ownership Fund 

The Projects and Events Officer attended three webinars that explained the Community 

Ownership Fund.  The Fund (£150 million across the UK over three years) is in its third round 

and some changes have been made for this round enabling Town and Parish Council’s to 

apply.  The fund is available for assets that are at risk of loss to the community and 

applications for up to £1 Million can be made, although in reality applications should be up 

to £250,000 unless an exceptional case can be made for over that amount. The assets can 

be anything from sporting assets to buildings and pieces of land that have importance to the 

community.  Buildings do not have to be listed, they can just be of historical importance to 

the people of a town.  The money can be used to conserve an asset that is already in our 

ownership.  They have also altered the amount of match-funding required in this phase, 

reducing it from 50% - 20%. 

 

This is definitely worth looking at as there are a number of Hayle assets that may be 

applicable for the fund.  
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HM July report to the Town Council  

  

South Quay  

The collapse of the South quay wall is the result of voids being created behind the stone when the 
fines are sucked out of the wall joints by the tide. Previously when the quay surface was gravel a 
hole used to appear when it collapsed into the void which was filled.   

Now that a concrete pad forms the quay surface we do not know when these voids occur until there 
is a collapse of the wall. It is evident that this is going to be an ongoing problem, so the harbour 
owner and harbour authority have given considerable thought as to how we deal with this collapse 
and future repairs.   

The result of that discussion is that our preferred method of repair to prevent continued wash out of 
the fines is to sheet pile which will be faced with the stone from the collapse. The sheet piling will be 
tied back into the quay and back filled with aggregate and the concrete surface re-laid.   

Owing to the listed status of the quay I have discussed this repair method with CC heritage officer 
Colin Buck who has asked that I generate a method statement and drawings for consideration by 
Historic England who have to sign off the repair process. Colin suggested that the vibration method 
should be used to drive in the sheets as opposed to hammering which should reduce the shockwave 
to the remaining wall.   

Dave Slater former CC planning officer is assisting with the method statement, and I have asked two 
engineering companies for quotes to produce the necessary drawings.  

If approved, the intention is to complete the repair using inhouse staff and equipment from the 
construction site.   

  

Vandalism  

Recent vandalism by youths around the harbour is becoming a problem and public have returned life 
rings that have been removed which were found on the beach. We have reported this to the police 
and Alix my deputy has also written a report for the local media.  

Hayle Harbour, set within a cherished coastal town, has fallen victim to a series of acts of vandalism, 

causing concern among the staff and authorities alike. It is believed that a group of youths is 

responsible for the ongoing incidents, which have escalated in recent weeks. The Hayle community is 

now calling for increased vigilance and swift action to put an end to the destructive behaviour.  

The primary targets of these vandals have been the life rings located on North Quay. These essential 

safety devices, designed to save lives in emergency situations, have been tampered with causing 

concern to their integrity and some rendered useless. This reckless act not only endangers the lives of 

those who rely on these crucial safety measures but also reflects a disregard for the well-being of the 

entire community. Furthermore, the perpetrators have brazenly entered the locked fisherman's 

compound, trespassing on private property, vandalizing buildings within, and even taking bait fish 

from the area. The unauthorized removal of bait fish raises serious concerns regarding public health 
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and safety. These fish are not fit for human consumption and consuming them could potentially lead 

to illness.  

To aid in the investigation, local authorities have obtained CCTV footage capturing the individuals 

believed to be responsible for these destructive acts. The footage will be handed over to the police for 

further examination and identification. Hayle Harbour hope that this evidence will facilitate a swift 

resolution and the apprehension of those involved.  

The monetary impact of the vandalism cannot be ignored, with the total damages amounting to over 

£600 within the past six weeks alone. These financial losses not only burden the community but also 

divert valuable resources that could be allocated elsewhere for the betterment of Hayle Harbour and 

its surroundings.  

Concerned residents and local businesses are now rallying together, calling for increased police 

presence and security measures to deter such incidents in the future. They emphasize the importance 

of proactive measures to safeguard the cherished heritage of Hayle Harbour, protect public health, 

and maintain a safe environment for residents and visitors alike. Local authorities have been urged to 

take immediate action in addressing the recurring acts of vandalism, strengthening security 

protocols, and working closely with the community to prevent future occurrences. Increased patrols 

and targeted interventions are needed to curb the escalating damage and ensure that those 

responsible are held accountable.  

Hayle Harbour has long been a symbol of community pride and economic prosperity. It is crucial that 

everyone comes together to protect this cherished area from the destructive actions of a few 

individuals. By working collaboratively, residents, authorities, and law enforcement can send a clear 

message that vandalism, trespassing, and potential health risks will not be tolerated, ensuring a 

brighter and safer future for Hayle Harbour and its surrounding community. 
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To                                     HTC           Full Council                                     06 07 2023 

From                                C Cllr P Channon  Hayle west 

Ref                                    CC Report for JUNE 2023   

 

 CC ITEMS 

Inaugural meeting of the new Com Net panel at Dolcoath was held on the 27th June with a 

full house of attendees. The new chair/v-chair were appointed and sub groups formed for 

various tasks, plus a new name has to be agreed. This is a very large organisation so time 

will tell how it goes forward.  

Cornwall Housing ltd has been brought back under CC control. (Questions! 

SPC refused a huge student park at Mabe. (Questions!  

Cornwall lithium has financial issues. (Note) 

Off Shore windfarm plans increasing (40 miles OS) linked to Milford Haven, 

Lithium production requires ‘cheap power’ !! (Questions) 

Hayle Related Items 

As above our new CNP has kicked off with one of the suggested names being ‘Dynamite 

Cap’ 

New Pop Up business started outside at Lloyds site. 

Planning obligations as opposed to ‘Conditions’ ‘Secrecy of Pre Apps’ (Training)(questions ! 

Recent application (26th June) next to Football Club has indicated that HTC must be 

prepared to engage independent planning advice to cover their concerns to development 

without facilities and supporting highways concerns. I see the system from both sides and 

it is now a very adversarial operation with an almost ‘courtroom’ atmosphere, therefore 

we must be prepared to be ‘fit for purpose’ with our INDEPENDENT planning advice. I 

would suggest that HTC have a briefing to explore how we proceed. 

Carnival well supported. 

RJ site progressing and being promoted. 
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Our Harbour is in a rather poor state at present not only with the quay wall situation but 

also the severe silting at the entrance (Image). Members should be reminded that the 

existing planning permissions allowed for a Harbour levy to assist with such situations, and 

therefore without development finance for repair will be difficult. !! 

Peter Channon   06 07 2023 

 

    

   

 



Project Update
Jason Vallis, VP of Operations

Tim Cross, Operations
06 July 2023

1



2

May - Dive surveys + est. control site



3

July - mooring deployment (1 of 2) July - deploy mooring with sensors



4



5



6

August - sensor box testing  



Thank you!
jason@planetarytech.com
tim@planetarytech.com 

7

mailto:jason@planetarytech.com
mailto:Tim@planetarytech.com












Appendix F 

6 July 2023 

 

 

 

Report on the response to Hayle Town Council’s request for support regarding the 

dumping of sewage in our seas.  

 

History 

At the Full Council Meeting of 15 December 2022. Hayle Town Council considered writing in 

support of Cornwall Council to the Secretary of State, South West Water and the Environment 

Agency regarding holding the water companies to account on the dumping of sewage in our 

seas.  

It was resolved that Hayle Town Council write in support of Cornwall Council (CC) and to 

reach out to other councils through the Cornwall Association of Local Councils (CALC). 

(CALC were unable to carry out the request on behalf of HTC). 

Acknowledgement/support received from: 

Lanteglos by Fowey, Landewednack, Truro, Helston Town Council, Saltash, St Ives Town 

Council, St Just Town Council,  Ludgvan Parish Council, Marazion Town Council, Penzance 

Town Council and St. Erth. 

Newquay declared a Climate Emergency against sewage last year (See attachment) and are 

currently working with South West Water centred around engagement and awareness. Further 

details have been requested and they have forwarded our contact details to the SWW officer 

concerned. 

Follow up emails sent to: 

Redruth, Portreath, Illogan, Penryn, Mevagissey, Looe, St Just in Roseland, Bude-Stratton, 

Gweek, Porthleven, Sennen, Perranuthnoe. 

• The House of Commons acknowledged the request but no response to date. Follow up 

email sent. 

 

• The Environment Agency, as above. 

 

• South West Water have formally acknowledged our position. 

 

• George Eustice MP sent a copy of the letter (See attachment) he sent to Mr Andrew 

Davenport, Hayle Chamber of Commerce. 

 


